






March 8, 2017
His Majesty Salman bin Abdul Aziz Al Saud

The Custodian of the two Holy Mosques

Office of His Majesty the King

Royal Court, Riyadh

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Your Majesty:
Please allow me to draw your attention to the case of Issa al-Hamid.  Mr. al-Hamid is a founding member of the Saudi Civil and Political Rights Association, a human rights organization.  He was recently convicted on a variety of charges stemming from his activities for this organization.  While in custody, Mr. al-Hamid was denied access to a lawyer and stated he was subjected to ill-treatment throughout the investigation.  On learned 28 February he learned that his 11-year prison sentence was upheld by the appeal division of the Specialized Criminal Court in Riyadh.

If Mr. al-Hamid is imprisoned he will be become a prisoner of conscience, unfairly detained because of actions that are basic human rights.

I respectfully call on you to quash Issa al-Hamid’s conviction, ensuring that he is not detained, as he has been sentenced solely for the peaceful exercise of his rights to freedom of expression and association.  I furthermore call on you to conduct a prompt, impartial, independent and effective investigation into his allegations of ill-treatment while in custody.  Finally, I respectfully request you to ensure that the criminal justice system is not misused to target or harass human rights defenders.

Sincerely,

Richard D. Ankney
